

PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 21 APRIL 2019

# Women's Bible Study Committee Formation

Looking for a place to plug in? The Women's Bible Study Committee is forming to set our ladies' Bible studies in motion for the Summer and Fall 2019 and Winter/Spring 2020 studies. This group will create a plan for studies, oversee the morning and evening studies (some set up and cleanup), snacks, possible children's program/children's teachers (aside from regular nursery care), secure study locations, and provide for ongoing training in Scripture under the oversight of our session. It is open to those who love the Word of God, have a calling to see the women of Parish grow in understanding of how to study and apply Scripture, and will regularly attend Bible study. Contact Karen Grant (karen@parishpres.org) if you are interested in participating.

#### Book of the Month

Get your copy of a new book entitled *Indispensable: The Basics of Christian Belief* by David P. Cassidy. The book is portrayed as a "swiss army knife" for the basics of Christian belief. It covers topics such as: Jesus Christ, faith, justification, adoption, union with Christ, and much more. This is a great book for personal and group studies. Purchase your copy from the bookshelf in the lobby today!

## Safety and Security

If you are interested in serving on the Safety and Security team at Parish, please contact Walt Yates (waltayates@gmail.com).

### Help for the Sexual Revolution

Do you have a friend or family member identifying as LGBTQ? On Wednesday, May 1<sup>st</sup> and Saturday, May 4<sup>th</sup>, our presbytery will be presenting three separate seminars on Gospel sexuality. These seminars are rooted in Scripture and taught by the experienced staff of Harvest USA. For more information or to register, please contact Harvest (brooke@harvestusa.org).



There is a Nursing Mom's Room inside the kitchen. E-mail prayer requests to prayer@parishpres.org Visiting Parish? Feel free to email or call: office@parishpres.org / 615-574-1029 4150 Clovercroft Rd, Franklin, TN 37067

## Women's Ministry Altar Guild

The Altar Guild prepares the house of the Lord for worship according to the church calendar. They provide flowers for worship and change the altar hang. If you garden, have seasonal flowers, or enjoy arranging flowers, please consider being a part of this team. For more information, you may contact Sheila Sharp (smdsharp@bellsouth.net).

## **Bulletin Board**

Please check the bulletin boards in the lobby for additional announcements, missionary updates, and community happenings.



### Calendar

Today—

Worship: 8:30 and 11 AM

Tuesday—

Men's Bible Study Downtown: 6:30 AM

Wednesday—

Men's Bible Study at Parish: 6 AM

#### Nursery Volunteers Next Sunday

First Service—Ginny Morrison and Susan Sadler Sunday School—Helen Settles, Sarah Hutton, and Lela Grace Anderson Second Service—Wendy Vedders, Kharis Vedders, and Need A Volunteer

#### Emmaus Volunteers

First Service—

4/21—Sherri Clark and Jamie Parolini

4/28—Maureen and Aaron Anderson

Second Service—

4/21—Jimmy Allen

4/28—Jamie Parolini

## Linens

April—Blair Crist

Send questions or new announcements to: announcements@parishpres.org